Minutes from the General Meeting, Wentworth Falls Garden Club
Thursday 10th July 2014. Wentworth Falls School of Arts hall
President Celeste Shadie
· Addressed the meeting. Reminded members to mute mobiles.
· Welcomed new members: Jenny Chadwick, Leslie Handicott, Ellison Jones, Kerry Mills and Beverley Turner. 
· Welcomed visitors: Sherrie Erlich, Denny Kerr, Judy Bramham, Halina Giesastis, and Andrew Giesastis.
· Reminded members Minutes, Newsletters and attachments now on WFGC's regularly updated website.
· The Red Book passed to members for Q&A segment. 
· Requested helpers for hall set up and pull down. Clipboard passed around. Good response received
· Plant Stall: Reminded members to label plants
· Volunteer requested for Plant Stall for August GM. Lyle Davis offered.
· Advised members heaters in hall are now working. Checked by BMCC.
Secretary- Gai Horrocks
Advised members:
·  GCA Friendship Day is open to members. Sunday 5th October at Waldorf Leura Gardens Resort. Sharon and Janine will represent WFGC.
· GCA AGM Carol Conway and Merilyn Shields will represent WFGC
· Donation $100 to Wentworth Falls Chamber of Commerce for upkeep of Coronation Park memorial gardens.
Directed members’ attention to Noticeboard area:
· Rhododendron Society of NSW, BMGCA Zone Newsletter, Brochures.
· Photos of old Mary Moody tours in which members may have participated are on stage. Please help yourselves.
Financial Report – Henry Nelson.  No Report.
As per Statement of Accounts 1st June - 30th June, 2014
Total Funds:                Income:            Expenditure:      Available Funds:
Welfare - Celeste Shadie. New contact for Welfare: Lea Nelson
Sad news of Maisie Wilkinson's passing. Card sent. Family thanked WFGC.
Publicity – Narelle Nolan
· Gazette. Article and photo of 25th Anniversary celebration.
· Newsletter: Guest Speaker, Longview article, Diary Dates.
· Merilyn Shields- will take over proofreading and printing of WFGC Newsletter.
· On behalf of Sharon and Lynton Phillips, Narelle requested volunteers or suggestions for a Small Garden Ramble in November.
Library- Carol Conway  
· Explained today's Silent Auction system.
· Annual budget of $500. Requests suggestions for new books to be placed in blue folder in Library area.
· Please check for WFGC library books at home. Many overdue.
Tours & Functions – Sharon & Lynton Phillips 
· No report this month. Sharon and Lynton overseas. 
· All trips organised. No money until September.
Garden Tips - July - Corrie Kennedy
· Winter is the perfect time to assess your garden and make any changes.
· In Flower: camellias, hydrangeas, lavender, red hot pokers, daphne, snow drops.
· July - prune roses, summer fruit trees, hydrangeas.
· Feed citrus, spring plants, vegetables.
· Plant summer and autumn bulbs.
Speaker Co-ordinator - Janine Shoemark
Flyers distributed by JS and displayed through nurseries and villages notice boards.
No report required.
Q&A - Marjorie Gunasekara
· Is hosta dieback normal? Yes.
· Recommendation requested for garden blower, battery operated due to size of yard? Petrol better. Stihl brand recommended.
· Several advanced planted Cypress trees have died?  Advanced trees sometimes "sulk." Small trees settle more quickly and often outgrow advanced planted trees. Could also be that the root ball is compacted and dried out despite regular watering.
· Camellia leaves yellow? Water, feed
· Pittosporum 12m high, 40cm in diameter. Pruning?  Can be pruned severely and virtually anytime. Before Spring is best.
· Small black millipedes in garden? Just leave alone unless doing specific damage.
· Harlequin beetle infestation? Easiest to vacuum for removal.
· Tent caterpillars on photinia? Use Pest Oil.
Morning Tea
Library - Carol Conway.  Silent Auction results announced. $51.00 raised.
Speaker- Barry Jarrott - introduced by Celeste Shadie
Barry is Managing Director Arcadian Aspects Pty Ltd. and has created gardens throughout Sydney, regional NSW and the UK. Having relocated to Leura, Barry builds urban gardens, indulges his true love for cool climate gardens and heads Leura Garden Force, a volunteer group which maintains the streetscapes of Leura.
Barry's passion is the romantic garden. 
As WFGC Guest Speaker he posed the question "Are gardens like Everglades relevant in this age?" He chose as the most romantic gardens: Sissinghurst, Monet's garden at Giverny, Ninfa at Lazio, Italy and Ripponlea in Melbourne. Barry's garden ‘Mullengandra’ is occasionally opened as part of Australia’s Open Gardens.
Barry’s talk to be sent to Celeste and to be placed on website after permission from committee.
Meeting closed: 11.55
Next meeting: Thursday, 14th August
